CHRISTINE O. GREGOIRE
Director

STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

4350-150th Ave. N.E. e Redmond, Washington 98052-5301 e (206) 867-7000

June 11, 1990

CERTIFIED MAIL

Mr. Rodney G. Proctor
Environmental Manager
Weyerhaeuser Company
CH1M31

Tacoma, WA 98477

Re: Notice of Potential Liability Status

Dear Mr. Proctor:

Eleven months have elapsed since the Weyerhaeuser received notice that
Ecology proposed to find it a "potentially liable person" under Section
4 of the Model Toxics Control Act for the 0ld Machine Shop, Everett Mill
E Site. Weyerhaeuser has not objected to Ecology's proposed finding and
no substantive information has been brought to Ecology's attention to
date that would affect Ecology's proposed finding.

Therefore, notice is hereby given to Weyerhaeuser that Ecology finds
Weyerhaeuser to be a '"potentially liable person" under Section 4 of the
Model Toxic Control Act, as applied to the "facility" known as 014
Machine Shop, Everett Mill E Site located at 101 East Marine View Drive,
Everett, Washington.

$incerely,
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Lee Dorlgaqf
Section Supervisor
Toxics Cleanup Program
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cc: Bob Hamilton, The Beazer Group
Dan Cargill, DOE
Rachel Friedman-Thomas, DOE
File - HWICP




